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May 2009
Dear Friends,
Thanks for reading this month’s update. I can’t believe that I’m actually writing this outside in the sun!! It’s only a few degrees cooler than Brazil and it’s actually the Brazilians’ turn to be jealous since its torrential raining for the past week or so in Recife! 
This is our pre-ultimate update from the UK – we return to Brazil at the end of next month! It’s been a very busy time here but it’s been amazing to meet new people, share with many about the work in Brazil and of course to be able to spend time with friends and family. Enjoy the update!
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Rose and I in Paris
Oh, and for you temperature checker fans; 22C in York compared to a rainy 29C in Olinda! Haha.
Dates for the Diary

In case you’re interested in where Rose and I are going to be over the next month then here is a list of our engagements. If we’re ever near you then do get in touch or just drop in to see us!

Of course these dates are subject to change so if you’d like an up to date list then just email me. Please be praying for us as we travel to these various different events talking about Brazil and the work that we’re involved with. 

June 4th – Lincoln St Georges
June 5th, 6th, 7th – London, Kent and Blendon
June 11th – Lincoln (again!)

June 12th and 13th – SAMS General Council Oxford

June 14th – St Johns Birkdale

June 17th – Pocklington School York
June 18th – Haxby 

June 21st – St Johns Roughtown and Congleton
June 26th – Doncaster

June 28th – Cheadle Hulme 
... And quite a few more waiting to be confirmed.
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In Coleshill Birmingham

England – through ‘Rose’ tinted glasses
Hello, Rose here! After many months of Andy mocking some of the cultural differences between Brazil and England, I now have the opportunity to get my own back and let you in on a few strange things that you English do as well! 
I must be becoming for English because this month’s difference is actually against Brazil! ‘Responding to invitations!’ Obviously we’ve sent a lot of wedding invites out over the past few weeks and I’ve loved receiving back people’s replies! The way that people respond, especially the formal ones are really beautiful and I love how you have a ‘set formal’ way of replying. In Brazil you’d be very lucky to get a written reply from someone, indeed any reply! (Some of our guests are taking after the Brazilians!) People will just turn up on the day – even those who haven’t been invited! That country.
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Speaking at a church in York
Bawtry Hall

Our ‘Brazil Partners Conference’ at Bawtry Hall is almost upon us! There’s no more space for the whole weekend but there are still day spaces available if you’d like to join us just for the Saturday. It will be a great weekend and would be fantastic to have as many people there as we can. So, if you’re interested in our work, would like to know more or would even like to come out one day to visit then come along for the day on Saturday. If you’d like to come then please get in touch with me andyroberts48@hotmail.com ASAP as we need to confirm numbers. 
England Life
May has been as busy as ever with church visits in Cheadle, Blackpool and Coleshill and even speaking at Slum Survivor in York and meeting Bishops! It’s been hard work travelling around and speaking about our work but it has been amazing and humbling to see the interest, support and generosity all around the country. I’ve noticed that we’ve been on the road and speaking about Brazil or preaching every weekend since March 29th... and we continue to be booked up each weekend until we leave for Brazil on July 22nd!
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A ‘slum’ in York City centre
I’m looking forward to our next visit to England when we won’t be travelling all around at the same time as trying to organize a wedding! Thankfully, things are coming together – bridesmaid dresses have arrived and we’ve managed to get our marriage license and so all is set and ready! ... nearly. We’ve still got the Brazilian wedding celebration to organize but that can wait until we get back! We’re also looking forward to getting back to Brazil so we can have a good rest! It was great to get away for a few days with the family to Paris – Rose has always wanted to visit and it was good to see a bit of the French countryside. Apart from immigration trying to send Rose back to Brazil upon our return it was a good week away!
Wedding

You are all of course very warmly invited to join us for our wedding at 2pm on Friday 17th July 2009 in St Michael Le Belfrey Church York and for tea, coffee and cake after the service!
Things I miss about Brazil 
#10 – Our Brazilian Family – Family, friends and the boys in the project – sadly none of our Brazilian family can make it to the wedding although a few Brazilian friends are in the UK and so are going. But, we’ll have a big Brazilian festa when we return!
Things I love about England
#28 – Our English Family – Our friends and family here! It’s been great to spend some quality time with them and to have their help in organizing the wedding and supporting us as we prepare to return to Brazil. We hope that we can make the most of the rest of our time here.
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On the road listening to the demise of Newcastle United on the radio
Project Update
We’ve managed to skype the boys in the project quite a bit this month so it’s been great to see them on the webcam and they were all excited to see us. Things within the project seem to be going well and the new boys are continuing to settle in well.  But, there has been some worrying news – for the past year or so the local government has been supporting the school reinforcement classes that the Church provides daily to around 200 kids. The money is used to pay the salaries of the teachers and helps buy the food for My Father’s House. The mayor had previously said that the support would continue, however the project has just had word that with immediate effect the government support has stopped. This has obviously caused many problems, the teachers can’t be paid and there’s difficulty finding the money to keep the project’s kitchen well stocked to provide food for 15 people per day!
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With Barry Harper in Coleshill
So please do be praying. With many mission projects around the world finance is always a constant problem especially in today’s economical climate. But we rely on this regular support to be able to keep doing what we do and also to look to expand as we see more need. Thankfully, we can trust that the Lord will provide all that we need but can I also encourage you to think of how best you might be able to support the project either through prayer or financially e.g. through the ‘support a boy’ scheme or some other way. We thank you all for your continued and generous support.
Thanks to you all for reading this month’s update. We hope that you’re all well and hope to see you over the next few weeks. 
Prayer Points

1. Please pray for Jefferson and the team in the project as they continue the work with the boys. Also pray for the boys that they may continue to grow in faith and knowledge of the Lord.
2. Please pray for the financial situation of the project. That the government might re-start their support or that the Lord may provide some other means of financially supporting the work.
3. Pray for more staff for the project to give some much needed support and rest to other workers.

4. Pray that we might use our time wisely here in the UK, with a good balance of rest and work.

5. Pray for Rose and I in our travels as we speak about Brazil, pray that our support will come in.
6. Give thanks that our marriage license has arrived and pray for us as we sort out the final preparations for the wedding.
7. Pray for our futures, especially as we think about returning to Brazil in a few months’ time and how best we can work and serve there.

Thanks again guys for all the prayer and support that you are showing us and the project. 

Please do keep in touch with how you’re doing and what you’re up to. 
Prayers. 

Andy and Rose (
Contact Details and Useful Info
I thought it might be worth adding these details on the end... they might come in useful!

Project Address – 
Casa de Meu Pai

Av. Ministeiro Marcus Freire 5615

Rio Doce

Olinda – PE

53130540

Brazil

Our apartment’s address – 

Apt. 303

Edf. Brinco de Princesa

Rua Jose Cipriano Silva 1084

Rio Doce

Olinda PE

53040 - 140
Brazil

Phone Numbers – 

You can call me for 2p/min from an English landline using the following number 08444621621 then just dial one of the following numbers. 

Project – 00558134928883

My Cell – 00558187706216

Bank Details

Project’s Charity Account – 

Service of Hope Charity

For info please contact Roger Atkinson on koinonia115@ntlworld.com 
My Bank Account Details

Nationwide

Sort Code – 07-01-16

Acc Num – 09924296

While in England
12 Bishops Way, Badger Hill, York YO10 5JG
Tel – 01904 413479

Cel - 07843088324

